
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Dear Families 

We are once again excited to be combining the Marian and Lavalla Athletics Carnivals. The 
carnival will be held on Friday 8 September on the Marcellin campus oval and will be completed in 
a roving carnival format, which promotes a high level of student engagement and participation. 
Please see the event program and map attached below.  Times of all events are approximate, 
therefore please allow extra time if you are coming to watch an event. 
 

Sportsmanship/Respect for Others 

The carnival is a Faction Carnival which fosters team spirit through participation, encouragement, 
having fun and fair play. Staff acting as officials on the day will be working hard to ensure the 
judging of events is accurate and fair. 

Parents/Spectators 

Parents and spectators are welcome to attend the carnival and must sit in the designated 
spectator area on the western side of the Marcellin oval.  We have specific assigned toilets for 
parent/spectator use and ask you to refrain from using other College facilities. 
 

Coffee Van 

A coffee van will be available near the Auditorium.  

 

Student Information 
 

• Y3 – Y6 students should be dropped as usual and make their way to their classroom 
where attendance will be taken. They will then move across to the Marcellin oval as a 
group. The carnival will commence at 9.00am. 
 

• Pre-Primary students are to be taken by their parents to meet their teachers in the Lavalla 
Campus Library. 
 

• Y1 and Y2 students are to be taken by their parents to meet their teachers at the Lavalla 
Campus in the Br Theophane Hall. 
 

• Students need to wear their faction shirt and bring their sports bag containing a water 
bottle, sunscreen, school hat, snacks, and lunch.  
 

• Lunch orders ONLY (no recess) will be available from the Flexischools ordering system as 
usual. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

Collection of Students 
 

• Students are required to stay for the entire day. Students can only leave the carnival early 
if the College has received notification before the day. This notification should be provided 
in writing to Ryan von Bergheim, Head of Primary 

ryan.vonbergheim@newmanlwa.edu.au 

  

• Pre-primary students will conclude the carnival at 12.45pm. Students can be collected 
by their parents. If you cannot collect your child, they will be taken back to the Lavalla 
campus under teacher supervision for the remainder of the day. 
 

• Students will be dismissed from the Marcellin oval at 3.00pm. Any remaining Marian 
students will be taken to the Br Theophane Hall at Lavalla Campus for collection and 
Lavalla students will be dismissed to the car park. 
 

Y3 – Y6 STUDENTS (LAVALLA)  

Pre-carnival events 

High Jump (Years 4-6) and 400m (Year 5 and 6) will be held on Monday 4 September. 

Age Championship Points  

Championship points are allocated to the top 8 boys and girls in each age group on completion of 

the following heats and field events: 80/100m, 200m, 400m (Year 5 and 6 only), Hurdles, Long 

Jump, Triple Jump, Turbo-Jav and High Jump (Year 4-6). 

 

All running events are set up as heats not divisions.  We have endeavored to place runners in an 

appropriate heat based on time trials or past carnival results.  All runners have equal opportunity to 

qualify for Champion Boy and Girl regardless of which heat they are placed in.  

 

Students have been trialing for the field events during class or Unit Sport this term. They will be 

notified of their events via Seesaw. 

 

Points are allocated as follows: 

Place 1st 2nd 3rd 4th 5th 6th 7th 8th 

Points 12 11 10 9 8 7 6 5 

 

IPSHA Athletics Carnival 

The IPSHA Athletics Carnival is held on Thursday 14 September.  Successful participants who 

have made the team will be notified on Monday 11 September. 

 

We are looking forward to celebrating a wonderful carnival.  Thank you for your continued support 

of our staff and students in this space.  

 

Yours sincerely 

                   

Lara Vlahov and Tash Richards 

HEALTH AND PHYSICAL EDUCATION TEACHERS (PRIMARY) 

 

24 August 2023 

 

mailto:ryan.vonbergheim@newman.wa.edu.au


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 


